
Memorandum 
 
13 January 2025 
 
To:  MD 24 Council of Governors 
 
From:  2024-2025 Constitution and By Laws Committee 
 
Subject:  2025 Revision of the MD 24 Constitution & By Laws 
 
Greetings 
 
In the attached folder please find the revised C&BL as agreed upon by the C&BL committee and 
the Council of Governors.  As well, please find the only two amendments submitted to the 
Committee for review by a Lions Club in accordance with rules outlined in our constitution.  The 
Committee does not endorse either of these proposals but they will be presented to the 
Delegates at the 2025 State Convention along with the revised Constitution and By Laws. 
 
As Chairperson of the Committee, I wish to thank the members of the Committee, PID Richard 
Chaffin, PDG Scott Mc Murrain, VDG Charles Schwab, VDG Babette Newman and VDG Sheila 
Chewning, all of whom participated in all aspects of this revision, and without whom this 
document would not be completed. 
 
If there are any questions, please let me know. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lion Hauser Weiler, PID 
Chairperson 
Constitution & By Laws Committee 
MD 24 


